Noise and Dust
The landscape from the south of the parish through which the A120 runs (National Highway) up to the core village is open and provides for no natural barrier to noise and dust pollution. 
Traffic noise from the A120 can be heard most days when standing by the parish church which is located nearly 1½ miles away from the road. The noise is more noticeable in those properties located to the south of the core village The prevailing wind is from the south east to the south west. Noise from any of the potential quarry sites will carry across the open landscape into the core village with a resultant negative impact of on well-being of residents due increased levels of noise.
The most harmful impact of the increase in noise will be on those residents that live close to the proposed sites. Residents living on the east side of the core village (Sarcel) and in those properties along Water Lane will be severely affected by noise if site A93 were to be worked with a negative impact on their well-being.
There can be no argument quarries create dust, which includes harmful particulates that cannot be detected with the naked eye. Given the prevailing wind, airborne dust will be carried from any of the potential sites across the open landscape and into the village core and neighbouring properties. This will be particularly be the case if A93 were to be worked. 
With longer, hotter, and drier summers being forecast, the enjoyment of fresh air we breathe could no longer be taken for granted. This situation will impact negatively on the well-being of residents, especially on those who suffer from respiratory disorders. It would not be too drastic to say that those living close to any of the sites may have to keep windows and doors closed with children not being able to enjoy being outdoors in gardens, the Village playing field and school playground.

